
Annual Inspectors Luncheon 
 
A number of retirees, a full-house of members and inspectors, along with 
representatives of the Michigan Construction Code Commission were the 
necessary ingredients for a remarkable holiday party.  The Greater Michigan 
PMC held its Annual Inspector’s Luncheon and a great time was had by all! 
 

 
Duane Branch (pictured left) 
Chairman of the Michigan State 
Plumbing Board welcomed everyone, and as is the tradition, had all in 
attendance introduce themselves and where they were representing.  
This year close to 75 individuals were in attendance. 
 
 

he 

 
 
 

Tennyson Barry, Division Chief, Mechanical 
Division, reviewed the recent meetings at the 
state level regarding the upcoming changes in t
BOCA Code.  Bill Vallance, Assistant Chief, 
Boiler Division reviewed the year at his division 
and discussed what we can expect in the future. 

 
 

Above – Tennison Barry, Division Chief, Mechanical, 
Duane Branch 

  
 
 

Above – Bill Vallance, State of Michigan
Assistant Chief, Boiler Division 
Above – Ron House, Business Manager – UA 190,   
 

Left- Barbara Branch, Duane Branch & John Darr, John Darr 
Mechanical 

 



Left - L. to R. –  State of Michigan Code Commissioners Bob Konyndyk, 
Division Chief, Plumbing - Right – L. to R. –  Tennison Barry, David Adams,  
Kevin Kalakay, Bill Vallance 

Greater Michigan PMC Workers - Doris Reinholt &  
Lisa Molina 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Below – L. to R. –Kevin Birk, Boone & Darr,  
Duane Branch, Chairman of the Michigan State 
Plumbing Board, John Darr, John Darr Mechanical 
 

L to R - Middle, Jack Donaldson, Code Enforcement Services, Rudy Anderson, Ann Arbor Utilities Department. 
R – Duane Branch, Howard (Red) and Nettie McMullen  


